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       REGION I RHSOC MEETING
 Thursday, April 26, 2018 – 1:00 p.m.
Meramec Regional Planning Commission
4 Industrial Drive ~ St. James, MO

MINUTES 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Chairman Ron Smith led the committee in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and began the meeting by welcoming committee members and guests at 1:02 p.m.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ron Smith (P), Tabitha Stanfast (A), David Sewell (P), Adam Birdsong (A), David Miller (A), Israel Doba (A), Lyle Thomas (P), Don Good (P), Nicholas Pappas (A) and Sam Allen (P).
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:
Randy Rowe (P), Dan Cordova (P), Doug Yurecko (A) , Deborah Baker (A) , Glen Smith (P) , Gary Hicks (P), Darrell Skiles (A), Tony Floyd (P), Bryan Lambeth (P), Linda Kerr (A), Michael (P), Stacey Smith (A), Merlyn Johnson (A), Brad Armstrong (P), and Deb Halinar (P).
STAFF AND GUESTS PRESENT:

Linda Carroll, Anne Freand and Tammy Snodgrass (MRPC), Brett Hendrix (SEMA), Michelle Branson (OHS), Bob Bloomberg (MO DPS First Net), Merrel Bryer (MDA), Shea Lane (Catholic Charities of Southern Missouri), J.C. Marlin “Clay” (MSHP Troop I), and Constance Hoffman (Show Me Hope). 
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA:
David Sewell made a motion to approve the agenda; seconded by Israel Doba. The motion carried.
APPROVAL OF NEW BOARD MEMBER:
Chairman Ron Smith noted that Sam Allen with the Laclede County Sheriff’s office has agreed to represent the Sheriff discipline on the board. David Sewell made a motion to approve adding Mr. Allen to the board; Don Good seconded. The motion carried.
MOTION TO ACCEPT MINUTES FROM THE Jan. 25, 2018 MEETING:
It was noted that the first three paragraphs under SEMA Region I Updates should have been under the Mutual Aid Update.  David Sewell made a motion to accept the minutes with the noted changes; Adam Birdsong seconded. The motion carried.
PRESENTATION TO HSOC BOARD:

Constance Hoffman, with Show Me Hope Missouri, shared information on the type of assistance the organization is providing in the area with funding from a disaster grant. Ms. Hoffman stated that one way her organization can assist flood victims is with counseling services through Compass Health. The organization can steer them in the direction of funding sources if they need to make repairs to their flood damaged property. 

Phase Two of their grant focuses on the Ready in 3 initiative which focuses on three steps you can take to prepare for emergencies.  Ms. Hoffman reported that the organization is attending community events to teach residents how to prepare for emergencies with the goal of empowering them to take charge of their safety. Her team covers Crawford, Maries and Pulaski. She asked committee members for their assistance in getting access to community events so they can get the information out. Ms. Hoffman provided her contact information to those present.
OHS Updates/HSAC Other Initiatives: 
Michelle Branson reported that the FY18 grant application period closes on May 15. She reminded everyone to make sure the application is signed by the authorized signer or it will get thrown out. Ms. Branson also reminded them that there should only be one project per application and only one agency per application.
Ms. Branson informed the committee of a change to the Conflict of Interest policy with regards to scoring and voting on applications. Although it still needs to be tweaked a bit, it basically states that anyone with a conflict with any application cannot score or vote on any application. It also states that if you score the applications, you cannot vote on the applications. It was noted that you don’t have to be on the board to score and that alternates could score while the primaries voted. Scoring will be done privately prior to the July meeting and there is a minimum of two peer reviewers required. The state will also score the applications and this score and the local peer review score will be averaged for the final application score. Ms. Branson stated that the policy change came as a result of a federal OIG audit. A list of those who applied for grants will be available once the application period closes and she will provide a list to the committee.

The committee discussed the above change and there was some disagreement with how the policy is enacted with the administrative portion being disputed. Also being disputed was the inability to vote on applications if you scored them and why doing would be seen as a conflict. Members felt they should be able to vote on other applications, just not on their own. Tammy Snodgrass will draft a letter of concerns to send to OHS.

Ms. Branson reported that OHS had received a request from other HSOC’s to include on the scoring review, a question regarding whether or not the applicant participates in THIRA. This question would not be added until 2019 and there is discussion about rewarding points to those applications which indicated participation in THIRA. Tabitha Stanfast asked that no weight be put to that question. 
AG UPDATE:
Merrel Bryer reported on agriculture activities as follows.

· There have been six documented cases of avian influenza and one situation where they had to depopulate some birds and their eggs.
· A mini-SEMA exercise was held for the governor and his cabinet and Mr. Bryer said he liked what he’s seen so far.

· China tariffs – Is likely to hurt in the short-term, especially with soybeans, but long-term the outlook may be better. He indicated that there are hopes that this will be resolved by the end of July.

· Mr. Bryer also touched briefly on cyber security. Rather than looking six months to one year out, they are bringing in folks who will be looking 12 to 20 years and he stated that he is excited to see the outcome.

· Animal rights groups are cranking up again with reports coming in on property damage and animals being stolen. Enforcement is cracking down on the groups.

· Mr. Bryer reported that he will be attending a symposium on disposing of animal carcasses when the need arises.
DNR UPDATE:

No report was given.
INTEROPERABLE COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE:

Bob Bloomberg reported on DPS Interoperable Communications activities as follows.
· One more FirstNet meeting will be held in Springfield on May 7 for anyone who missed the one that was recently held at MRPC.
· He stated that he would like to have another meeting focused more on hardware and how it rolls into FirstNet.

· A MOSWIN training will be held on May 23 at MRPC.

· He noted that per AT&T, 1300 individuals in Missouri have signed up with FirstNet.

Adam Birdsong posed a question regarding billing for FirstNet and how it affects those on family plans. Mr. Bloomberg stated that AT&T would be providing a recurring credit to current AT&T customers with a family plan where one member has moved off to FirstNet. This is to ensure that the amount of their phone bill remains the same.
MASS CARE/EMERGENCY HUMAN SERVICES:

No report was given.
MO STATE MUTUAL AID UPDATE:

Matt Luetkemeyer with the State Fire Marshall’s office reported on state mutual aid activities as follows. 

· The first draft revision of the State Mutual Aid Plan is in progress and should be ready for presentation to DHS on May 1.
· In Region I, 71% of the fire departments are registered. Statewide, about 76% of departments are registered.

· There are plans to hold a Community Risk Reduction workshop which will focus on prevention and readiness. Mr. Luetkemeyer noted that of the 41 or 42 fire fatalities in Missouri, only one had a smoke detector.

SEMA REGION I AREA COORDINATOR UPDATES: 

Brett Hendrix gave a brief update on the Big BAM (Bicycle across Missouri) event that will be taking place the third week in June. Cyclists will be traveling from Joplin to Eureka along Route 66. They will be traveling on the outer road and other side roads, avoiding I-44. Overnight stops are scheduled for Lebanon, Waynesville and Cuba. Mr. Hendrix reported that on June 14 an exercise will be held in St. Robert with communication being the main focus.
RHSOC NEW BUSINESS
Shea Lane with Catholic Charities of Southern Missouri introduced himself to the committee. He stated that he is a member of Region D but his organization service area includes Laclede County which is part of Region I. Mr. Lane reported that his organization serves 39 counties from Joplin to Cape Girardeau providing disaster outreach.
RHSOC OLD BUSINESS

Anne Freand thanked Sam Allen for coming on board to represent the sheriff discipline.
Ms. Freand went over the vacant positions on the board.
	Vacancies

	Represents
	Position

	Sheriff
	Alternate

	Public Works
	Alternate

	Mayor/City Administrator
	Alternate

	Private Industry/Public Utility
	Primary


Tammy Snodgrass sought the board’s assistance to recruit new members to fill the vacancies on the board. 
Ms. Freand provided an update on FY16 and FY17 grants. She indicated that the FY16 grants are close to being closed out. She also reported that subaward agreements and risk assessments have been finalized.

Ms. Freand informed the committee that she would be cancelling the CERT training that was scheduled for April 28 and 19 due to low enrollment. It was noted that the class was funded with funds from 2017 and that there was still time to spend those funds. She added that there were no post credits available for CERT training.
SCHEDULE 2018 MEETING DATES:
July 26 at 1 p.m.
ADJOURN
David Sewell made a motion to adjourn; Adam Birdsong seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.
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